July 23, 1996

Mr. Claude Barnabe 320 Robert Street Westport, MA 02790

Dear Mr. Barnabe:

Thank you for your recent letter which was received in our office on July 22, 1996.

Members of the Review Board staff recently took the depositions of doctors Boswell, Humes, and Finck. Each of the depositions were taken under oath, and lasted a full day.

As is standard deposition practice, the doctors have been given the opportunity to review their transcripts to correct any errors that they noticed. They then sign and date the corrected transcripts before a notary. Doctor Humes has completed his review. (His corrections were minor and of no substantive import.) We are continuing to pursue leads regarding the medical evidence. Once our work on the medical evidence is complete, we will be sending to the Archives: (A) the (uncorrected) transcript; (B) the corrected transcript; and (C) the original audio tape recording of the deposition. We expect that these records will be available to the public by the end of the year.

Regarding your inquiry about the existence of a "cross-reference listing of documents thus far released," I suggest you look into the President John F. Kennedy Assassination Records Collection Reference System at http://www.nara.gov/nara/jfk/jfk.html or call the National Archives staff at (301) 713-6620 to find out more about this system.

Again, thank you for writing and for your continuing interest in the work of the Review Board.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Samoluk, Esq. Associate Director